Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
11-11-17

The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Mark Thompson, Glenn Borland, Brett Michael Hauser, Sue Hanson, Kent Miller 
Directors Absent: Walt Johnston

Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Linda Thorne [Office Manager], Martin Marugg [Past President], and Brian Wagner [former Board member and software consultant]
The minutes of the August meeting were accepted after editing.
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well
Levels:  
Darby = 38’


Pedley #3
= 22.3’
Pedley #5 = 25.3’
Average water use: 9,100/day  
Chlorine levels: 0.5, 0.3, 0.1 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  
Meters unlocked: 0
Emergency Calls:  1
Leak Search: 0
Testing:  Current
11-2-17:  Mike received a call about brown water from meter #8, Leopard.

The Leopards tried to flush line via the hose bib.  This did not work. Then Mike removed the meter and found it running clear.  He then replaced the meter and put it into service. The cause of the brown water is unknown.  The neighbors were not affected.
New Tanks:

We will begin the tank replacement project in March and so shareholders will need to go on emergency water conservation. Mike has prepared a breakdown of the costs.  See his notes as part of these minutes.  The tank replacement will be done by America Tanks.  It will be a 60,000 gallon tank that has a special liner that will last a very long time.   Later we will replace the three 10,000 gallon tanks.
Estimated Labor and materials costs

Tank dismantle and removal:  $5,400.  5 people two days.  We will dismantle ourselves

Site Prep:    $12,400.  4 people, six days.
Additional:  $1,080.  Roll–off and portable toilet

Tank Installation:  $76,448.  American Tank

Re-plumb new tank:  $928.  
Total = $96,256

Scheduled from mid-March to April
The project will be paid for from our reserve fund that was financed by previous special assessments.

Motion:  To replace the PMMWCo.Inc., 40,000 gallon tank with a new 60,000 gallon tank.
Glenn Borland made the motion and the motion was seconded by Kent Miller.  The board approved unanimously.
Secretary’s Report: [Brett Michael Hauser]
Please see the list of new shareholders as part of these minutes.
Linda ordered a new printer for Mike to use for WC photo print. Cost $99.
The January bills are being prepared and will go out in mid-December.

Linda will miss the December meeting because she will be in Sweden attending the Nobel Prize celebration.

Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 

See financials included with these minutes
Sue reported that our financials how nothing unexpected.  We remain on track and in good shape.
“We have about $100,000 in our checking account and about $200,000 in our money market account. 
Mike’s projected cost of about $92,000 for the tank upgrade and our annual dues will be billed in January, we will be able to fund the tank upgrade and run the water company from our checking account, leaving our checking account balance come year end as about as it was when I started the with the Board in September 2015.

Sue specified that we should not have to touch out $200,000 in reserve money and the total project would use about one third of our reserves.” 
Old business/New Business:
Stehly:  Stehly Bros. is very busy as they are drilling new wells before water metering comes into effect.  Metered water will soon be billed to well owners.

We have been waiting for them to clean up the electrical panel at the well site.

Well Site Apple Picking:  The camera at the well site picked up a man and woman picking apples.  See photo associated with these minutes.   Trespassing at well sites is a federal offence.  Our well site is posted with no trespassing signs.

Availability of documents for shareholders who are not on the Board of Directors.  All documents except shareholder files and personal billing information is available upon request.  Thanks to Kent Miller for his help on understanding this.
Kent also warned us that that during the tank replacement project we will need to have safety protection as required by OCEA.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 A.M
Next Meeting 
December 9th, at 8:30 A.M.
After the meeting there was a tour of the tank site by Board members.

Linda and Brian Wagner discussed the software issues.
Respectfully submitted:
November 20th 2017
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
 Has 


